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My Dear Friends, 
 

Greetings in the wonderful Name of Jesus. 
 

I will make this letter brief in order to feature the      
wonderful ministry to children in Andra Pradesh.     
Thousands of children have been reached with the 
Gospel.  Yenada villagers are receiving Jesus and say 
they now know they are no longer rejected. 
 

There has been increased persecution and chaos in 
Manipur, North India, and even in the south troubles 
and restrictions arise.  They really do need us to come 
along side and help both in prayer and financial       
support.  Everything has become so hard. 
 

This year I have traveled three times to Auckland to 
family and friends of the ministry.  I visited Lighthouse 
Christian Fellowship, who faithfully assists us. Churches 
and individuals both in N Z and North America continue 
to obey the great commission through our ministry.  I 
am grateful for our faithful supporters and do thank you 
sincerely as I know these are challenging times for us 
all.  If you have not yet joined our Prayer Team and 
would like to get approximate monthly updates on our 
work then please contact us. 
 

I am planning a visit to Canada and the United States in 
early October and November 2023.  Please pray for my 
health and provision for this needed visit.   
 

In a rapidly changing, chaotic, Christ-rejecting world, I 
am reminded of a great old hymn:  “Great is thy        
faithfulness, Oh God my father, there is no shadow of 
turning with Thee, Thou changest not, Thy compassions, 
they fail not; as Thou hast been Thou forever wilt 
be.”  May we, His people, reflect His faithfulness is my 
prayer.  2 Cor. 3:5  “Not that we are sufficient in          
ourselves, to think anything of ourselves, but our       
sufficiency is of God.”  God bless you and your family.  
 

Lovingly,  
 
 
 

 

Ps. Johney, Faith and Vision, Kakinada, AP... 
 
Greetings in the matchless name of our Lord and Savior 
Jesus Christ. 
 
By the grace of God we are doing good and God is   
using us in His ministry.  In the summer  God has given 
us opportunity to minister among children from May 1st 
to June 15th.  We have ministered in 12 churches and 
reached 4,350 children, with many children responding 
to the Gospel.  Our theme for this year was “Born to 
Win.”  We have trained 500 VBS teachers and          
distributed 10,000 books.  There is a great move of the 
Holy Spirit among the children.  
 
We praise God that he has given divine healing to my 
wife Sujatha.  Thank you for your prayers and support. 
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Samuel John and son Juni report… 
 

We are continuing to constantly pray for you.  We are 
very grateful to you for all the help you are extending to 
us.  
 

It is monsoon time here.  While we thank God for this 
weather it is flooding in some of the places where our 
churches are located.  Please pray for their protection.  
Due to heavy and continuous rains lots of electricity 
transformers have gone down and we did not have   
power for almost three days. 
  

Fruitful Children’s Ministry   During the last summer  
vacation, Juni and his team have ministered to over 2500 
children in Vacation Bible School.  Hundreds of them 
have responded to the altar call.  Please pray for these 
young children and youth.  Every year you have been a 

constant support to this ministry to children.  Thank you 
very much for the same and please try to support this 
year.  We still need $800NZ. 
 

Trollies for Lepers   We have ordered for the making  of 
10 trollies, and they will get them by the first week of   
August, 2023.  I'll update you with the photos.  
  

Yenada Slum people   Please pray for these people as 
you know and have seen them.  During the rainy season 
it's nearly impossible for them to not get drenched in the 
rains.  Also they can hardly get anything out of the dump 
yards because everything gets washed out.  Please pray 
for them as they definitely starve for food and shelter.  
They are receiving the Gospel message and two children 
are coming into our HOH home. 
  

Back to School   The schools are now reopening and 
this is the time for children in the House of Hope        
Children's Home to start a new academic year.  All 35 

 

Donations can be made by direct credit to Global Nulife Ministries  

ASB Bank A/c No.   12-3072-0380376-01 

Please remember to include your NAME, CONTACT INFO and DESIGNATION OF FUNDS  

Ps. Shamaganda grateful for new motorbike 

children are promoted to their respective higher classes.  
Praise be to God.  Thank you very much for your prayers 
and support. 
 

Since this is the beginning of the new academic year, we 
need to buy new books (both text books and notebooks), 
pay fees and buy new uniforms.  It would cost $1400NZ.  
Please pray for these needs.  
 

Pastor Sharon Raju's Church building needs to be  
extended for the growing congregation.  Any donation 
will help for this needed building. 
  

Persecution in Manipur State   The situation in Manipur 
is very pathetic and people, especially the Christians, are 
literally beaten to death.  Women and even young girls 
are being raped.  Many of them are running to nearby 
states for shelter and into deep forests.  Three hundred 
churches were burnt and many children and women 
have lost their lives and some even paraded naked    
because of their faith.  There are many pathetic stories 
like that.  Please pray for the situation and peace in    
Manipur.  We are  trying to raise some funds to reach out 
to Manipur.  Please pray.  There have been peace 
marches in the south and so far, silence from the Indian 
Government.  

 

  Please contact admin@globalnulife.org if you wish 

to receive newsletter by e-mail.  Phone: 07 571 

1244  

 

Opportunities for Giving… 
 

 

 Needed donations for Bibles and Christian materials for 

the recent children’s retreats 

 

 Living assistance for the 22 blind persons with Ps Samuel 

Paul in Chennai 

 Safe drinking water for villages…$400 each 

 Pastors in training assistance…$40 monthly 

 Child assistance…$40 monthly 

 Slum ministry in Bangalore…$100 monthly 

 Bhuvana (adult orphan) medical bills for breast cancer…

any donation 

 Travel expenses for Nancy’s North American visit…

$3000 

 Large motor bike for Juni and family to travel to events…

$2000  


